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DEAR
PARENTS
& CARERS

Emma Reed
Head of School North Campus

Hannah Jones
Head of School South Campus

As we draw this school year to a close, we want to take a moment to reflect on the incredible journey our
students, staff, and community have shared. It has been a year filled with growth, achievement, and memorable
experiences that have enriched our school environment.

We are incredibly proud of the fantastic efforts our students have put into their academic studies and classwork
this year. Students have produced the most remarkable work, art and practical pieces. It has been a joy to watch
the Year 7 students embark on their first year of secondary school; our Key Stage Three students navigate the
next stages of their school careers, with Year 9s selecting their GCSE options; our Key Stage Four students work
so hard on their non-exam assessments, mock exams and final elements of their GCSE courses and our Sixth
Form students lead the way as student ambassadors, mentors and role models.

We want to extend our heartfelt congratulations to our Year 11 and Year 13 students, who have shown immense
dedication and perseverance in preparing for their external exams this year. Despite the challenges and pressures,
they approached their studies with a commendable commitment to excellence. As they now await their results, we
want to acknowledge their hard work and resilience throughout this demanding period. We are confident that
their efforts will be rewarded, and we look forward to celebrating their achievements with them soon. To our
students, your hard work has not gone unnoticed, and we are incredibly proud of each one of you.

One of the highlights of this year has been the wealth of extracurricular activities and school trips that have
provided our students with invaluable learning experiences beyond the classroom. Our ski trip was a remarkable
adventure, where students not only learned to navigate the slopes but also built resilience and camaraderie. Our
careers trips to prestigious places, such as Aston Martin and Oxford University, sparked curiosity and inspiration,
giving our students a glimpse into potential futures and igniting their aspirations. The cultural trips to France and
Spain were equally enriching, immersing our students in new languages and cultures, broadening their global
perspectives. We also were able to showcase our music and Performing Arts talents with our fantastic production
of Matilda.

Student leadership has also been a cornerstone of this year's achievements. Our students have shown
remarkable initiative and maturity in their roles, particularly in their engagement with primary schools. Their
leadership has not only benefited the younger students but has also fostered a sense of responsibility and
community among our own students. As Headteachers, we are privileged to witness the growth and success of
our students. This year has been a testament to their resilience, creativity, and determination. We are grateful for
the unwavering support from parents and guardians, and we look forward to another year of excellence and
opportunity.

Looking ahead, we are excited to welcome new members to the EWS family in September. Joining us will be
Peter Robotham as a Humanities Teacher on North Campus, Olivia Reynolds as an English Teacher on South
Campus, Tracy Houghton as SENDCO on North Campus, Lindsay Fuller as SENDCO on South Campus,
Matthew King as a Drama Teacher on South Campus, Charlotte Heffernan as a Science Teacher on North
Campus, Kate Targett as an English Teacher on North Campus, and Anna Couzens as a Teaching Assistant on
South Campus. We are confident that these new colleagues will bring fresh energy and perspectives to our
school.

Thank you for being a part of our school community. Have a wonderful summer break.

Warm regards,
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WE VISITED
BARCELONA!
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Earlier this term, EWS students embarked on an
unforgettable journey to Spain. A group of Year 10 and
Year 11 GCSE students had the incredible opportunity to
explore the vibrant city of Barcelona, creating memories
that will last a lifetime.

The adventure began with an immersion into the stunning
world of Antoni Gaudí. Students marveled at the
architectural masterpieces, the intricate designs and
unique styles left everyone in awe, providing a firsthand
look at the brilliance of Gaudí’s vision.

Strolling down Las Ramblas, the heart of Barcelona, the
group soaked in the lively atmosphere filled with street
performers, shops, and cafes. The journey continued
through the winding streets of the Gothic Quarter, where
history seemed to come alive amidst the medieval
architecture.

A highlight of the trip was the visit to La Boqueria, the
world-famous market. Here, students had the chance to
taste an array of delectable Spanish foods, from fresh
seafood to traditional tapas. The vibrant colors and
bustling energy of the market added to the excitement,
making it a truly sensory experience.

No trip to Barcelona would be complete without some
time at the beach. Students enjoyed the beautiful
Mediterranean coast, relaxing and playing in the sun, and
taking in the breathtaking views of the sea.

Throughout the trip, the students displayed exemplary
behavior, showing respect and appreciation for the
cultural differences they encountered. Their conduct was a
true credit to the school and their families, reflecting the
values of our community.

The Spanish adventure was not just about sightseeing; it
was a rich educational experience that broadened the
students' horizons and deepened their understanding of
the world. As they return home with new perspectives and
cherished memories, we are proud to say, "¡Chicos, sois la
bomba!"

WE VISITED
BARCELONA!



As we approach the end of this school year, it is with
mixed emotions that we announce the retirement of
Lidia Collins, a beloved member of our support staff and
the backbone of our school community for the past 27
years.

Lidia’s journey with us began almost three decades ago, and
since then, she has become an integral part of our school's daily
life, working across both campuses. Her unwavering dedication,
warm smile, and tireless efforts have touched the lives of
countless, always ready to lend a helping hand wherever it was
needed- and often at the last minute- “Sorry Lidia!”

Her commitment to our school went far beyond her job
description. Whether it was supporting school events, offering a
listening ear and sanctuary, or ensuring the smooth running of
our daily operations, Lidia’s presence was a constant source of
support and comfort. Her kindness and generosity have made a
lasting impact on everyone who has had the pleasure of working
with her.

Everyone who has worked with Lidia speaks highly of her, noting
her incredible work ethic, attention to detail, and the genuine
care she shows for every individual. She has been a mentor, a
friend, and a role model, embodying the values we strive to instill
in our students.

As Lidia prepares to embark on this new chapter of her life, we
want to extend our heartfelt gratitude for her years of service.
Her legacy will undoubtedly live on in the heart of our school, in
the memories of those who have had the privilege of knowing
her.

To celebrate Lidia’s retirement, we be hosted a special
afternoon tea, where colleagues had the opportunity to express
their appreciation and share their fondest memories.

Lidia, thank you for your unwavering dedication and the love you
have shown our school community. You will be dearly missed,

Enjoy your retirement – you’ve earned it!

6

HAPPY
RETIREMENT



SOCIAL ACTION

PROJECT
Our students recently embarked on a transformative
journey to Ireland, partnering with the Grace Foundation
and local charities to make a meaningful impact. Over
the course of a week, the students engaged in various
community service projects, leaving a lasting positive
effect on the communities they visited.

The trip was packed with activities aimed at helping those in
need. Students handed out gifts, painted, laid carpet, upcycled
furniture, and cleared gardens. Their hard work and dedication
were evident in every task they undertook, bringing smiles and
gratitude from the local residents.

A particularly poignant moment of the trip was the visit to
Belfast's Peace Wall. Here, students learned about the history
and significance of the wall, which stands as a symbol of
division and hope. They contributed their own messages of
peace and hope, adding to the collective voice of unity and
reconciliation. This experience was both humbling and inspiring,
highlighting the importance of peace and understanding in
today's world.

Beyond the community service, the trip offered rich educational
experiences. Students delved into Ireland's rich history and
cultural heritage, gaining insights that enhanced their global
perspective. The warmth and hospitality of the local community
made the experience even more special, creating connections
that will be remembered for years to come.

One student reflected, "Visiting the Peace Wall and learning
about its history was incredibly moving. Leaving our messages
there made us feel like we were part of something bigger."
Another student shared, "Helping with the community projects
was rewarding. It felt great to see the difference we could make
in just a week."

This trip to Ireland was more than just a visit; it was an
opportunity for our students to learn, grow, and contribute
meaningfully to a community. The lessons learned and the
experiences gained will undoubtedly shape their outlook and
inspire future acts of kindness and service.

We extend our heartfelt thanks to the Grace Foundation, the
local charities, and the people of Ireland for their warm welcome
and the invaluable lessons shared with our students.
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Scalextric4Schools at Elizabeth Woodville School
Michael Pearce, D&T lead at Elizabeth Woodville School

Three years ago, I started the Scalextric4Schools club at Elizabeth Woodville School. As
the learning leader for design and technology on the south site, I discovered the
Scalextric4Schools project online while searching for a new KS3 D&T club. Having
previously engaged in F24 Green Power and remote control car challenges, I knew this
project aligned perfectly with the student’s interests and skill sets.

The club started in a reasonably informal capacity, with just a handful of students coming
along after school on Mondays because they enjoyed design and technology and wanted
a different avenue or outlet to explore and develop their CAD modelling skills and
workshop experience.

First Year
In the first year, the cars were produced using 2D design software with a laser-cut
chassis. This project posed some challenges, as we were limited to working with 2mm or
3mm wall thickness. When it came to fine details like elevating the electric pickup or
mounting the rear wheels with bushings, a significant amount of filing and sanding was
required.

Vacuum Moulds
We created our own vacuum for moulds and produced some somewhat crude vacuum-
formed shells. Without a profile cutter in the department, we had to develop a technique
for the wheel arches. This involved making the wheel arches slightly wider and then using
a band saw to trim them neatly on the finished shell.

Vinyl Cutter
All the students’ cars worked, and we enjoyed driving them around a simple track. We
used our CAMM-1 Vinyl Cutter to make graphics such as windows and lights to stick onto
the shells to give them more realism.

TinkerCAD
In the club’s second year, many of the same students returned, joined by a few new ones
rom Years 7, 8, and 9, all keen to enhance their D&T skills. We delved deeper into 3D
computer-aided design using TinkerCAD and were fortunate to find a local company to 3D
print the car chassis for us, and everything got a lot more accurate. This led to substantial
functional improvements in the cars.

Laser Development
We still did some further laser development chassis work, as it was not easy to get new
prints if mistakes were made. This year, we had enough time at the end of the year to
develop some scenery for our track and build a more impressive layout that is now set up
in a spare classroom.

Third Year
This year marks the third year of the Scalextric 4 Schools club at EWS, and we’ve
welcomed many new members from Year 7. It’s been particularly rewarding to see some of
the existing members, now in Years 10 and 11, return to the club. They are able to act as
mentors for the younger students, helping them develop their cars.



Bambu Lab Carbon X1 3D Printer
Another significant improvement this year is the addition of a new 3D printer to our
department, the Bambu Lab Carbon X1. This has made a real difference in our ability to
produce rapid prototyping much quicker. We’re no longer waiting for companies to
produce the parts for us, and the students can produce many iterative designs of their
chassis and see a quick turnaround.

Initially, the club was run just as a design technology club, which last year expanded into
being more of a STEM club. As a result, we have an extra member of staff from the maths
department who also has an enthusiasm (and more knowledge) for 3D printing, which has
helped drive the club forward again and develop the cars further than in previous years.

National Final at Silverstone
The team was excited to secure a place at the National final at Silverstone. They
collaborated effectively to streamline their car design, integrating each student&#39;s
ideas into a cohesive final concept. This teamwork resulted in a well-constructed chassis
and body shell, completed just in time for the June deadline.

For the 24 car, once we got the brief for a past British sports car, the group decided to
make a Lotus Esprit. We liked the fact that it would be a fairly easy design to draw (using
TinkerCAD) and print (using our new Bambu Lab X1 3D printer), and the 007 Lotus Esprit
that turned into a submarine meant students could practise CAD by making this also.

The Lotus Esprit theme gave many opportunities for practising CAD skills, as the car was
made in two parts (like the real car) that were fixed together. Also, there were lots of
details like pop-up lights, wing mirrors, window louvres, exhausts, spoilers, and alloy wheel
designs that could also be designed and printed.

The students designed their own T-shirts for race day, using AI to help with the logo.
These are popular with the students and added to our team presentation on Race Day.

Race day
17th June, the day has finally arrived. All students were excited about the trip to
Silverstone but a little nervous about how our efforts and cars would stack up against all
the other schools.

Once set up on the day the students were interviewed by Trackfans Youtube channel and
then the BBC look east film crews they were able to articulate the process of designing
and building the cars well. It was great to see all the other schools and the excellent work
that has taken place in DT departments around the country to get here.

Our students worked well as team during the driving stages of the day supporting each
other, although the challenge to set a competitive time was difficult for the yr7 students
against the other teams who were generally yr9 to yr10. We had also entered the
advanced class (no magnets) so just keeping the car on the track for the 10 laps was
difficult.

During judging the students again did really well presenting and explaining their work. We
got a lot of positive feedback about the design of the car and where our ideas differed
from other teams. We did not win an award this year but learnt so much by the process
and race day we will certainly be back again next year (hopefully 2 teams, the existing
students and a new yr7 team) to try and do even better next year.
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We have recently written to students, parents and carers about the arrangements for the results
days in the Summer.

Key Information
A Level results are available on Thursday 15th August from 8am on South Campus.

GCSE results are available on Thursday 22nd August from 9am, Sixth Form enrolment also
takes place at the same time. GCSE results are to be collected from the students home
campus.

RESULTS
DAYS 2024

Did you know that every school has an NHS School Nurse team? We are a team of Qualified
School Nurses, Community Staff Nurses, Healthy Child Practitioners and School Nurse
Assistants. We work all year-round Monday to Friday (excluding Bank Holidays). We are
happy to provide information, advice, and guidance on a range of health needs from reception
to Year 13. 
We can be contacted: 

By phone 0800 170 7055 option 4
Live Chat: www.nhft.nhs.uk/childrenshub
Chat Health (our text-based School Nurse messaging service) for parents and young
people aged 11 and over. Monday to Friday 8.30 -4.30 pm - 07507 329600
On “X” (was Twitter) SchoolNursesNHFT

You can also contact us for any school aged immunisation queries.
By phone: 0800 170 7055 option 5

Website: Children's resources, tips and advice hub | NHFT

SCHOOL
NURSE TEAM

http://www.nhft.nhs.uk/childrenshub
https://www.nhft.nhs.uk/childrenshub
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Advice for students applying to university



9AUDITIONS FOR ACTING AND SINGING ROLES WILL BE HELD
WEEK BEGINNING 9TH SEPTEMBER
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On 4th July, Year 11 students from both our
North and South campuses celebrated their
Proms in grand style. The North campus held
their event at the prestigious Saints Rugby
Ground, while the South campus enjoyed
their night at the elegant Abbeyhill Golf
Club.

Both venues provided a stunning backdrop for an
evening filled with glamour, laughter, and
unforgettable memories. Students arrived in stylish
attire, with many opting for classic and chic looks.

The night featured dinner, dancing, and awards,
highlighting the achievements and camaraderie of
our Year 11 students. It was a perfect farewell to
their school years, marking the transition to new
adventures and opportunities ahead.

Congratulations to all our Year 11 students for
their hard work and dedication. We wish you all
the best in your future endeavours!

YEAR 11
PROM



INDUCTION
DAY ONE
The first day of our Sixth Form induction took place on our South campus, setting the stage for an exciting
transition into advanced studies. The day was filled with taster and introductory sessions, giving students a
glimpse into their upcoming courses and what to expect in the Sixth Form.

In addition to the academic previews, students participated in team-building challenges designed to foster
camaraderie and collaboration. These activities helped new classmates bond and build a strong sense of
community.

The energy and enthusiasm were palpable as students navigated their new environment, preparing for the
journey ahead. The day was a perfect blend of learning and fun, ensuring a warm welcome to our Sixth Form.
We look forward to seeing their growth and achievements in the coming years.



INDUCTION
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DAY TWO
Day 2 of our Sixth Form induction began on North Campus before heading to the illustrious University of
Oxford. A heartfelt thank you to Magdalen College for graciously hosting us. The students were captivated by
the rich history and academic excellence of the university.

Exploring the stunning surroundings, they gained invaluable insights into university life and were inspired by the
world-renowned institution. The visit provided a glimpse into the possibilities that lie ahead for our aspiring
scholars.

The experience at Oxford was not only educational but also highly motivating, leaving a lasting impression on
our students. We extend our gratitude to Magdalen College for an unforgettable day.
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SIXTH FORM
ENROLMENT
On GCSE results day, Thursday 22nd August, our Sixth Form team will be available to assist you with
enrolment into the Sixth Form. This is a crucial opportunity to secure your place and get ready for the exciting
journey ahead.

For detailed information about the courses we offer and the option blocks, you can find everything you need
here: https://www.ewsacademy.org.uk/sixth-form-home/2024/our-courses/

If you missed our Induction days, please do not worry. By scanning the QR code below, you will access all the
essential resources.

The link provided will take you to copies of the presentations from the induction days and the transition work for
each subject area. You will also find key information about our Sixth Form, including the prospectus and dress
code policy.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Gavin Martin, Head of Sixth Form, at
gavin.martin@ewsacademy.org.uk. We look forward to welcoming you and helping you embark on this next
exciting chapter of your education.

MORE INFORMATION IN SEPTEMBER 2024



YEAR 7
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POETRY
We are delighted to announce that Miss Mitchell's Year 7 English class has achieved an extraordinary
milestone by publishing their own poetry anthology. This remarkable accomplishment showcases the creativity
and talent of our young poets, who have poured their hearts and minds into crafting an impressive collection of
poems.

Throughout the term, the students explored various poetic forms and themes, honing their skills under Miss
Mitchell's expert guidance. The anthology features a diverse range of poems, each reflecting the unique voice
and perspective of its author. From heartfelt reflections to imaginative storytelling, the anthology is a testament
to the students' hard work and passion for literature.

Miss Mitchell expressed her pride in her students, saying, "The creativity and dedication shown by the class
have been truly inspiring. This anthology is a wonderful achievement and a fantastic way for the students to
share their work with a wider audience."

Congratulations to Miss Mitchell's Year 7 English class for this outstanding achievement. We look forward to
seeing more literary talents emerge from this group of budding poets.
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U15 & U17 Teams
A huge well done to students from North & South Campus that represented South Northants at the County
Athletics Championships in Corby on Saturday 8th June.
They competed against East Northants, West Northants and Northampton.
Adina Bivol - 1st - High Jump & 6th in 100m
Lexie Barnell - 3rd - Triple Jump
Xanthe Israel - 3rd - Discus
Tyler Billy - 3rd - 100m hurdles & 7th - 100m
Fletcher Fellows - 4th - 400m
Finn Swoboda - 5th - 800m
Lucas Pretlove - 6th - 1500m
Mili Raynes - 6th - 800m

Team results
South Northants Junior (Y8&9) Girls - 1st
South Northants Junior (Y8&9) Boys - 3rd
South Northants Intermediate (Y10&11) Girls - 1st
South Northants Intermediate (Y10&11) Boys - 3rd
South Northants came 2nd overall - 6 points behind the winners Northampton

We wish Adina Bivol all the very best as she progresses to the next round representing Northamptonshire at Stoke
on Saturday 15th June.

Year 7 Team
Well done to our Year 7’s who experienced their first full district athletics event on Monday 3rd June at Daventry.
Some excellent results with the students below gaining qualification for the South Northants Team competing in
Corby on July 1st.

Jackson Friday - 800m (1st)
Max Batty - Javelin (2nd)
Freddie Chapman - 1500m (2nd)
Amelia Stoppani - HIgh Jump (2nd)

Year 7 County Athletics Results
A huge well done to Jackson Friday, Amelie Stoppani and Freddie Chapman who competed for South Northants in
the Year 7 County Championships on Monday 1st July.
They were an absolute credit to EWS and performed brilliantly.

Results:
Freddie Chapman 1500m 3rd 5:16.1
Jackson Friday 800m 4th 2:38.4
Amelie Stoppani High Jump 6th 1m25.

20

ATHLETICS
SUPERSTARS



Bethan O'May Shines in Under 18 Regional
Pathway for Girls Cricket

Bethan O'May, who has recently completed Year 11, is
making waves in the world of girls' cricket in Scotland.
Playing for the Western Warriors in the Under 18
regional pathway, Bethan showcased her talent and
determination across a series of four games,
positioning herself as a promising future star.

Among her notable achievements, Bethan's standout
performance came in the match against the
Caledonian Highlanders, where she achieved a
season-high score of 23 runs. Her batting prowess
was on full display, contributing significantly to her
team's efforts. Additionally, Bethan excelled with the
ball, conceding only 2 runs in her spell against the
Eastern Knights, demonstrating her skill and control as
a bowler.

The Under 18 regional pathway is a critical stage in
the development of young cricketers, serving as a
feeder system for the Cricket Scotland Under 19
national team. At just 16 years old, Bethan's
impressive performances have set a strong foundation
for her future in the sport. With several more seasons
ahead in the pathway, she has ample opportunity to
further refine her skills and make a lasting impact.

Bethan's journey is a testament to her hard work,
dedication, and passion for cricket. Her achievements
are not only a source of pride for herself but also for
her school and the broader cricketing community. As
she continues to grow and develop, there is no doubt
that Bethan O'May will be a name to watch in Scottish
cricket.

We congratulate Bethan on her impressive
performances and wish her continued success in her
cricketing career. With her talent and determination,
the future looks incredibly bright.

CRICKET
SUCCESS



On 9th July, Year 9 and 10 students at our school were
treated to an insightful and inspiring assembly on
careers in the medical profession. The session featured
a captivating talk by Dr. Owles from Towcester Medical
Centre, who shared her extensive knowledge and
personal experiences in the field.

Dr. Owles provided students with a comprehensive
overview of the various roles available within the
medical profession. She detailed the different pathways
to enter the field, highlighting the diverse opportunities
for those interested in pursuing a career in healthcare.
From becoming a general practitioner to exploring
specialties such as surgery, nursing, and medical
research, students gained valuable insights into the
many options open to them.

A significant portion of the talk was dedicated to Dr.
Owles' own journey to becoming a GP. She shared her
experiences, challenges, and the motivations that drove
her to succeed in her career. Her story resonated
deeply with the students, offering them a real-world
example of perseverance, dedication, and the rewards
of working in the medical field.

The assembly was not only informative but also highly
motivating. Students left with a better understanding of
the medical profession and the various career paths
they could consider. The session also emphasized the
importance of hard work, continuous learning, and a
passion for helping others.

Feedback from the students was overwhelmingly
positive. Many expressed their appreciation for the
opportunity to learn from a professional in the field and
were inspired by Dr. Owles' story. The assembly
sparked interest and curiosity, with some students
already considering medical careers they had not
previously thought about.

We extend our heartfelt thanks to Dr. Owles for taking
the time to speak with our students and for providing
such valuable insights. Her support and willingness to
share her experiences are greatly appreciated, and we
look forward to welcoming her back for future sessions.

This assembly was a crucial step in helping our
students explore their future career options and
understand the various routes they can take to achieve
their goals. We are committed to providing more such
opportunities to inspire and educate our students
about the wide range of career possibilities available to
them.

CAREERS IN

22
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YEAR 12
MILESTONE
On Wednesday, 10th July, Year 12 students had a fantastic afternoon celebrating the end of their mock exams and
marking the milestone of completing their first year in the Sixth Form.

The celebration featured an array of team games, allowing students to showcase their camaraderie and competitive spirit.
Everyone indulged in a delightful assortment of treats, including hotdogs, ice cream with all the sauces and sprinkles,
popcorn, nachos, and an abundance of Haribos.

The afternoon was filled with laughter and joy, creating lasting memories for an amazing year group. A special
congratulations to North for lifting the trophy! It was a wonderful way to celebrate their hard work and achievements.



The Lowdown provides free and confidential support to 11-25 year
olds with their Mental Health and Wellbeing. 

Counselling for 11-25 year olds in the NN1 – NN7 postcode
areas.
RE:Start Service for 16 – 25 year olds who are transitioning from
child mental health services (CAMHS) to adult mental health
services. This is a practical, information, support and advice
service, not counselling.
Wellbeing Café’s for 11-18 year olds every Monday and Friday
evening 4-8pm. 
Wellbeing Wednesday Support Groups for 11-18 year olds 4-
6pm. 
Youth Groups every Tuesday and Thursday evening - School
Years 7 to 9: 3:30pm - 5pm and School Years 10 to 13: 5pm -
6:30pm.
Youth Advisory Board every Wednesday 6:30-8pm. This is a
members only group, please see our website for more
information and how to join.
Out There LGBTQ+ Support Groups every Friday evening for
11-25 year olds. For more information on how to join please go
to our website.
Sexual Health Service for 12-25 year olds every Monday and
Friday 5-8pm providing condoms, pregnancy testing, Chlamydia
and Gonorrhoea testing and information and Support.

For full information please go to: www.thelowdown.info
 

THE LOWDOWN 
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FREE CONFIDENTIAL
SUPPORT FOR YOUNG
PEOPLE

Join us for a Family Picnic on
July 25th, 11 AM - 2 PM at
Lower College, Elizabeth
Woodville School (North)

Spaces are limited, so please
RSVP by July 19th to confirm
your attendance via email at
akilah.bonfield@ewsacademy
.org.uk. Include the number of
attendees, any dietary
requirements, and how many
adults and children will be
coming.

We can't wait to celebrate
with you! 

http://www.thelowdown.info/


WHAT’S ON THIS SUMMER?
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This newsletter focuses on all the amazing events, clubs and
groups that families,children and young people can access across
the county that are free or affordable to attend.
Click here

CAREERS IN LANGUAGES
Earlier this term students in Years 7, 8, 9 & 10 had a fantastic opportunity to meet
Rob Knell, who delivered an inspirational assembly about the career paths that
learning languages can open up.  Students were particularly excited to learn that
Rob is a Team Leader in the Media Centre for the Olympic Village!  At the end of
the assembly, students had the chance to ask questions and discover more about
his journey.

https://sway.cloud.microsoft/XjtmGhfsKgBFTcOa?ref=Link
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Our Year 12 students had an exciting webinar this week with world-renowned
explorer, writer, and photographer Levison Wood. 

Known for his epic expeditions, like walking the length of the Nile and trekking
through the Himalayas, Levison shared his incredible stories and insights into the
transformative power of challenge and adventure. It was an amazing opportunity to
hear from one of the world’s greatest adventurers!

LEVISON WOOD

Come along to our Summer
BBQ event. There will be
games, body art, a bouncy
castle and some sports to
enjoy. For all the family and
totally free!

Friday 26th July
12pm till 3pm

Deanshanger Sports Club,
Little London, Deanshanger,
MK19 6HU.



GIRLS

27

ON TRACK
On Tuesday 25th June, a group of our Year 9 students had an incredible day at Cosgrove for the Girls on Track
event

They stepped into the fast-paced world of a racing pit lane by tackling exciting pitstop challenges and immersed
themselves in an engaging engineering activity. 

Our students also got a hands-on experience with debugging, simulating the crucial roles of Cosworth staff,
and explored the intricacies of finance through a dedicated activity. 

It was a fantastic learning experience, broadening their horizons and igniting a passion for STEM
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Rising Star Logan Lander Lands
Prestigious University Role

We are thrilled to share the exciting news that
Logan Lander, one of our talented students,
has recently landed a starring role in a
production for a prestigious and well-known
university. This remarkable achievement marks
a significant milestone in Logan’s burgeoning
acting career and highlights his exceptional
talent and dedication to the craft.

Logan’s journey to this prestigious role began
when his agent contacted him with the script.
Recognising Logan’s potential, the production
company quickly arranged a casting. Logan's
performance left a lasting impression on the
casting directors, who were not only impressed
by his talent but also eager to collaborate with
him on future projects.

For the past five years, Logan has been honing
his skills at a drama school, where he attends
classes every Saturday. His commitment to his
training and his passion for acting have been
evident in his numerous castings, each one
bringing him closer to his dream of becoming a
professional actor. Logan’s consistent hard
work and determination have earned him
recognition as a star of the future.

Logan’s recent success is a testament to his
dedication and the support he has received
from those around him. His talent and
perseverance have set him on a path to a
promising acting career, and we are incredibly
proud of his accomplishments.

RISING
 STAR
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We are thrilled to share the outstanding
news that Erin Daniels, a Year 8 student,
experienced a momentous achievement
just before the end of last term.

Erin's dance school, Oncore Dance Academy,
successfully qualified to participate in this
year's Dance World Cup in Prague. Even more
exciting, Erin was selected to be part of the
team!

The Dance World Cup is a prestigious event
that brings together talented dancers from
around the globe, with over 10,000 spectators
attending the week-long competition.

The atmosphere was electric as dancers
showcased their skills, creativity, and passion
for dance.

Erin and her team put on an incredible
performance, which culminated in them
securing 1st place in their category.

Their hard work, dedication, and exceptional
talent were rewarded as they came home as
champions with a Gold Medal.

DANCE
 STAR



Huge congratulations are in order for Lexie Barnell,
who has achieved an impressive milestone by
ranking 3rd in the UK in trampolining. Lexie’s recent
performances at the Telford competition showcased
her exceptional talent and dedication to the sport.

In a stellar display, she secured a silver medal in the synchro
pair event, demonstrating her ability to perform in perfect
harmony with her partner. Additionally, her individual
prowess was on full display as she claimed a bronze medal
in her solo set and voluntary routines.

This weekend, Lexie is set to compete in the English
Championships, where she will participate in both solo and
synchro doubles events. The upcoming competition
presents another opportunity for Lexie to shine and further
cement her status as one of the top trampolinists in the
country.

Lexie’s journey is a testament to her hard work, discipline,
and passion for trampolining. As she prepares for the
English Championships, the entire community rallies behind
her, wishing her the very best. Her recent successes are not
just personal achievements but also an inspiration to
aspiring athletes everywhere.

Well done, Lexie, and good luck at the English
Championships! Your dedication and accomplishments
make us all proud.

TOP
TRAMPOLINING



CPR
TRAINING
This term over 300 students in years 7,8&9 on North Campus have been engaged in CPR
training. Mr Rodway trained a team of Sports Leaders to assist in lessons, helping students
in KS3 learn an incredibly important life skill. Students were fully engaged in developing
their skills in assessing a casualty and administering CPR.
Students received a certificate on completion of their course and we look forward to
welcoming Year 7 in September where they will get the opportunity to be CPR trained
during PE lessons. 

Well done to all students who completed the course and a huge thank you to our Sports
Leaders who supported PE groups, asked key questions during the lessons and helped
students improve their techniques in performing CPR. Special thanks to the PE team for
delivering the sessions during lesson time and Mr Rodway for training the leaders and
putting the programme in place.

Sports Leaders: Millie Latraille, Poppy Kingdon, Issy Goddard, Toby Baker, Archer G,
Isobel Adams, Florence Alexander, Lucy Eustace, Harry Hunt, Hayden McManus, Daniel
Crane, Isaac Connelly, Dillon Bonifas-Lay, Katie Andrews, Sophie Cory, Grace Rackham.



SPORTS
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DAY 2024
On Friday, 12th July, Sports Day was held on both our North and South campuses, and the weather was perfect for
the occasion. Students participated in a variety of events, showcasing their athletic skills and school spirit.

The sunny, clear skies added to the festive atmosphere as students competed in track and field events, relay races,
and team sports. Cheers and laughter filled the air, making it a memorable day for all involved.

Staff and Sixth Form Sports Leaders were on hand to ensure the events ran smoothly, and the enthusiasm and
sportsmanship displayed by our students were commendable. The day concluded with an award ceremony
celebrating the winners and participants.

Overall, it was a glorious day of fun, competition, and camaraderie, highlighting the vibrant school community we
are proud to be a part of. Congratulations to everyone who took part!



On Monday 1st July 7 Year 9 students took part in the County Schools Challenge
competition. The students were amazing and a real credit to EWS. Students created
and performed their own song in front of a panel of judges. The judges were blown
away with their song and bracelet. Out of 27 local schools our school came 2nd. 

COUNTY SCHOOLS
CHALLENGE



GATSBY
BENCHMARKS
EWS is proud to announce a significant milestone in our commitment to providing
exceptional careers education. We have successfully reached 100% in all Gatsby
benchmarks, setting a standard for outstanding career guidance and support for our
students.

The Gatsby benchmarks are a framework of eight guidelines that define the best practices
in careers education, ensuring that schools prepare students effectively for their future
careers. Achieving full compliance with these benchmarks signifies our dedication to
securing excellent next steps for our students, equipping them with the knowledge, skills,
and confidence to navigate their career paths successfully.

This remarkable achievement would not have been possible without the invaluable support
of numerous companies and organizations that have contributed to our Careers Fair,
assemblies, workshops, and seminars. Their participation and collaboration have provided
our students with real-world insights and opportunities to explore various career options.

Thank you to all that have attended Friends of EWS
meetings this years. These meetings are incredibly

important to us as we welcome all parents and carers
voices. New dates to follow in September. 

FRIENDS
OF EWS



26

ARTIST
OF THE TERM

Announcing the Artist of the Term: Harry Petrie

We are delighted to announce the recipient of the esteemed Artist of the Term award, honouring exceptional
talent and commitment in the realm of art. Chosen by the art teachers, this student has impressed with the
quality of his work and his enthusiastic approach to learning.

Selecting the winner proved to be a challenging task, given the abundance of incredibly talented artists at EWS.
Nevertheless, after careful consideration, Harry Petrie has been honoured with the award for his remarkable
contributions and outstanding artistic skills.

Each award winner will receive a pin badge to proudly wear on their blazer, signifying their achievement, along
with a certificate commemorating their accomplishment.

The Artist of the Term award celebrates the creativity, passion, and hard work of Harry Petrie. EWS extends
warm congratulations to Harry for his outstanding contributions to the school's artistic community. His talent
and dedication serve as an inspiration to his peers and reflect the vibrant artistic spirit at EWS.
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YEAR 10
INSPIRED BY GEORGIA O’KEEFFE



YEAR 7
TEXTILES BUTTERFLIES AND MOTHS



YEAR 7
ART RELIEF FORM BUG MASKS



YEAR 8
PICASSO INSPIRED CLAY MASKS



CLAY WORK
INSPIRED BY NATURAL STRUCTURES AND THE WORK OF COURTNEY MATTISON



YEAR 8
DAY OF THE DEAD



YEAR 8
DAY OF THE DEAD
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CLAY WORK
YEAR 10 NATURAL FORMS CERAMIC SCULPTURES 
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YEAR 8
PAINTINGS INSPIRED BY DIFFERENT CULTURES



YEAR 8
JAPANESE KOINOBORI FISH

Amazing work
form Year 8

Textiles with their
Japanese

Koinobori fish 
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YEAR 9 AND 10
ART STUDENTS VISIT LOUGHBOROUGH UNIVERSITY DEGREE SHOW.
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YEAR 9 AND 10
ART STUDENTS VISIT LOUGHBOROUGH UNIVERSITY DEGREE SHOW.
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KEY STAGE 3
ART EXHIBITION HELD ON WEDNESDAY 17TH JULY, NORTH CAMPUS
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KEY STAGE 3
ART EXHIBITION HELD ON WEDNESDAY 17TH JULY, NORTH CAMPUS



YEAR 7
SUMMER CAKE
COMPETITION



YEAR 8
MEAT DISHES & BREAD BASED

STARTER FOR TWO



YEAR 8
MEAT DISHES & BREAD BASED

STARTER FOR TWO



YEAR 9
FRENCH VEG CUTS &

AGE APPROPRIATE MEALS
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YEAR 9
FRENCH VEG CUTS &

AGE APPROPRIATE MEALS
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YEAR 11
FOOD

55

Exam breakfasts
and dishes with
increased fibre



DT SHOWCASE
YEAR 7 FRAMES PROJECT



DT SHOWCASE
YEAR 7 DESK TIDY PROJECT



DT SHOWCASE
YEAR 7 DESK TIDY PROJECT
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7
SOUTH CAMPUS

Leadership
Zain Miah

Ted Osborne
Jackson Friday
Maddie Payne

Ambition
Finley Pearce

Freddie Lazard
Lucy Snow

Isla Signoriella

Curiosity
Flo Froggett
Edward Cleal
Maddy Payne

Chloe Stevenson

Confidence
Liam Owens

Ruby Chambers
Fleur Westward

Mia McLeod

Respect
Bethany Dunn

Ryan Singh Gill
Seb Barker

Ethan Davies

NORTH CAMPUS

Leadership
Emma Crane 
Charlie Kinge
Lucy Green

Freddie Chapman

Ambition
Florence Crawford

Alexander Neil
Louis Isherwood-Crook

Spencer Penfold

Curiosity
Theo Separovic

Maya West
Elsie Cann

Emelia Brown
Joel Temple

Confidence
Jacob Shakespeare

Ellie Henshaw
Ollie Harmer

Morgan Bryant
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8
SOUTH CAMPUS

Leadership
Ben Peel

Jude Bishop
Jessica Plummer

Daisy Cavill 

Ambition
Eleni Long

Lucas Costa
Grace Clarke
Lucie Corbett

Curiosity
Sasha Koblycha

Lana Burton
Alex Koudou
Lewis Hazell

Confidence
Xanthe Israel

Joseph Batt-Rowe
Joseph Mason
Ben Stevenson

Respect
Connor McKay
Ayana Mnguni
Ronaldo Chilra
Sophia Drury 

NORTH CAMPUS

Leadership
Izzy Goddard
Bailley Green

Poppy Kingdon
Maya Lee

Respect
Elijah Pinder

Daniel Critchley
Reuben Kersey

Heath Markham

Ambition
Ollie Smith

Elena Thompson
Lucas Pretlove

Tobias Anderson

Curiosity
Harry Petrie

Jacob Lindsell
William Bushell
Freddie Boulter

Confidence
Isabelle Clemson

Leah Marchi
Lina Palamarchuk
Mia- Rose Wilson
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9
SOUTH CAMPUS

Leadership
Harriet Tanner

Kendal Chamberlain
Lloyd Bentley

Ambition
Kelsey Belonwu
George Sharp

Michaela Fitzgerald

Curiosity 
Nathan Kerr
Oliver Mott

Liam Gregory

Confidence
Amber Skillen
David Williams
Kane Kunder

Respect
Jodie Humphreys

Holly Harris
Anais Clarke

NORTH CAMPUS

Leadership
Emily Green
Jessy Allen

Hayden MacManus

Ambition
Morgan Roxby James

Jaiya Kumar
Lucy Eustace

Curiosity
Dylan Tilly

Megan Smith
Kaytlin Norris

Confidence
James Robson
Maddi Westley

Kai West

Respect
Sienna Anthony
Maddie Green
Ellie Packer
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10
SOUTH CAMPUS

Leadership
Ava Capps

Emelia Swain
Juliette Pullen-Memin

Respect
Alice Umney

Natalia Bartczak 
Haydn Silk 

Ambition
Oliver Long 
Bella Gypps

Reece Brown 

Confidence
Chalotte Smith
Jacob Burch 
Oli Metcalf 

Curiosity 
Chloe Harris 
Adam Clarke
Austin Brown 

NORTH CAMPUS

Leadership
Toby Cox 

Sophie Gibbs 
Joshua Adams

Adina Bivol

Ambition
Lexie Barnell 
George Farnell

Vyte Vysniauskaite
Finn Swoboda

Curiosity
Evelyn Cernatu 
Brandon Stone
Sophie Davison

Matthew Swarbrick

Confidence
Maya Crouch 
Immy Cooke
Grace Pursey

Grace Rackham

Respect
Laura Stevens 
Cammy McCall 
Jude Swoboda

Mia-Louise Lopez

https://www.go4schools.com/schools/Student.aspx?sid=1311180#0
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16
Leadership

Millie Marshall
Harry Farbon

Ambition
Harrison Cornwell

Cian Reyland

Curiosity
Bradley Curtis
Max Thorpe

Confidence
Harry Haynes

Blake Roxby James

Respect
Evie Robert Lane
Freddie Calcutt



The term ahead: 
School closes
Friday 19th July

Monday 2nd September
Training Day

Tuesday 3rd September
Training Day

Wednesday 4th September
Induction Day Years 7, 12 and 13

Thursday 5th September
School opens to all year groups

Visit us online

Follow us on
social media 
GET REGULAR UPDATES FROM EWS

www.ewsacademy.org.uk
Click here for the full
calendar and term dates 

https://www.ewsacademy.org.uk/home/parents/calendar/


generalenquiries@ewsacademy.org.uk


